
First Responder Boats LLC

$53,560

Fire Services 9/16/2023

✔

Please see the attached letter from the vendor.  



On Wednesday, July 5, 2023, firefighters were conducting water rescue training for 
several hours. The training was standard and uneventful. When the boat was brought 
back to the station, numerous separations were found of key structural components. The 
adhesive simply failed on numerous areas. The boat was taken out of service for 
evaluation. We currently have a county boat on loan from Dexter. In speaking with the 
company who bought the boat, they stated it is end of life. They stated ten-years is the 
average life. Our boat was purchased in 2009. The boat would need to go to Grand 
Rapids for repair with no guarantee on future separation. Given this, the prior boat has 
been decommissioned with the trailer sold via fleet.  
 
The two most senior AAFD members of the County Water Rescue have been 
researching boat options since July. These members went to Kentucky to research this 
brand. They are strongly recommending this due to the hazards and low water 
encountered in the Huron River. 


